Sansom, Claire

From: Highway Data <highwaydata@staffordshire.gov.uk>

Sent: 31 January 2022 10:39

To: Sansom, Claire

Subject: RE: *URGENT* Information about Public Highway land for Biddulph Neighbourhood Plan

Examiner

Attachments: SCC-SMDC Use Only - Site 31 Mill Hayes Grass Verge.pdf

Follow Up Flag: Follow up Flag Status: Flagged

Dear Sirs

LOCAL LAND CHARGES ACT 1975 - HIGHWAY EXTENT REQUEST

Please find attached a plan showing the area which, according to our current records, is Highway Maintainable at Public Expense (HMPE) in the location you requested. If you have any documentary evidence you wish us to consider in respect of this extent, please forward it with this email to highwaydata@staffordshire.gov.uk
Public Rights of Way are also included on this plan. If you wish to discuss these with the team, please contact rightsofway@staffordshire.gov.uk

Kind regards,



Highway Data Highways & Built County 3rd Floor, 1 Staffordshire Place Tipping Street, Stafford, ST16 2DH

Email: <u>highwaydata@staffordshire.gov.uk</u> www.staffordshire.gov.uk/highwaydata

From: Sansom, Claire < Claire. Sansom@staffsmoorlands.gov.uk>

Sent: 21 January 2022 10:00

To: Highway Data < highwaydata@staffordshire.gov.uk>

Subject: FW: *URGENT* Information about Public Highway land for Biddulph Neighbourhood Plan Examiner

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of Staffordshire County Council. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Morning,

Are you able to confirm that this data request will be fulfilled by Tues 25th January please (i.e. the 25 working days lead in time)?

Many thanks

Claire Sansom
Planning Officer, Development Services
Staffordshire Moorlands District Council & High Peak Borough Council

T: 01538 395 400 ext. 4137

E: claire.sansom@staffsmoorlands.gov.uk or claire.sansom@highpeak.gov.uk

www.highpeak.gov.uk www.staffsmoorlands.gov.uk

Please note: working days are Wednesday, Thursday & Friday of each week.



From: Sansom, Claire

Sent: 15 December 2021 16:22

To: 'highwaydata@staffordshire.gov.uk' < highwaydata@staffordshire.gov.uk >

Cc: James, Mark < Mark < Mark.James@highpeak.gov.uk>

Subject: *URGENT* Information about Public Highway land for Biddulph Neighbourhood Plan Examiner

Afternoon,

The Biddulph Neighbourhood Plan is currently undergoing examination by an independent examiner who is trying to establish whether it is appropriate for the Town Council to allocate a number of parcels of land in close proximity to the highway as Local Green Space (LGS). All of the parcels of land are within Biddulph Parish.

Consequently, I would like to find out whether any of the sites listed below (with attached pdf maps) are adopted as public highway on the examiner's behalf please. (If they are adopted it is unlikely that they will be suitable for an LGS designation):

- Site 4
- Site 6
- Site 8
- Site 13
- Site 21
- Site 28
- Site 31
- Site 47
- Site 62
- Site 68
- Site 76
- Site 79
- Site 80

I realise that there is a lead time of 25 working days for you to provide this information, however, if you could do this any earlier it would be much appreciated.

Many thanks

Claire Sansom
Planning Officer, Development Services
Staffordshire Moorlands District Council & High Peak Borough Council

T: 01538 395 400 ext. 4137

E: claire.sansom@staffsmoorlands.gov.uk or claire.sansom@highpeak.gov.uk

www.highpeak.gov.uk www.staffsmoorlands.gov.uk

Please note: working days are Wednesday, Thursday & Friday of each week.



Do you really need to print out this Email? Be green - keep it on the screen.

This email is intended for the addressee(s) only and may contain sensitive, privileged or confidential information that could be protectively marked. If you are not the addressee please do not use the information in any way. If you have received this email in error please notify the sender immediately and delete it from your system. Thank you.

The Council may be required to disclose this email or any responses to it under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. The way in which we handle personal information is set out in our privacy notice and is available at https://www.staffsmoorlands.gov.uk/YourData

Disclaimer

This e-mail (including any attachments) is only for the person or organisation it is addressed to. If you are not the intended recipient you must let me know immediately and then delete this e-mail. If you use this e-mail without permission, or if you allow anyone else to see, copy or distribute the e-mail, or if you do, or don't do something because you have read this e-mail, you may be breaking the law.

Liability cannot be accepted for any loss or damage arising from this e-mail (or any attachments) or from incompatible scripts or any virus transmitted.

E-mails and attachments sent to or received from staff and elected Members may be monitored and read and the right is reserved to reject or return or delete any which are considered to be inappropriate or unsuitable.

Do you really need to print this email? It will use paper, add to your waste disposal costs and harm the environment.